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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF EXAMINERS OF PSYCHOLOGISTS

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Monday, April 7, 2008 at 9:00 a.m.
PLACE:
Division of Professional Regulation  


861 Silver Lake Blvd. Suite 203


Conference Room A


Dover, Delaware

MINUTES FOR APPROVAL: 
May 5, 2008 
MEMBERS PRESENT
Dr. Gary Johnson, Professional Member, President (Presiding)
Dr. Gordon DiRenzo, Professional Member, Vice President
Dr. Joseph Keyes, Professional Member 
Dr. Martha Boston, Professional Member  

Dr. Merris Hollingsworth, Professional Member
Joan McDonough, Public Member
Eleanor Allione, Public Member

Andrew Slater, Public Member

MEMBERS ABSENT
Hollis Anglin, Public Member, Secretary

Division Staff/Deputy Attorney General PRESENT

Christopher Spizzirri, Deputy Attorney General
Nancy Fields, Administrative Specialist 

Juli LaBadia, Court Reporter (9:00 – 10:00)

OTHERS PRESENT
Lisa M. Pistone, PhD
Wayne Marvel, Attorney
Gary Treynor, Attorney

Edward S. Wilson, PhD

Irene Talley, PhD

CALL TO ORDER

Dr. Johnson called the meeting to order at 9:07 a.m.

REVIEW OF MINUTES
Dr. Keyes asked that the spelling of his name be corrected in the meeting minutes.   A motion was made by Dr. Keyes, seconded by Ms. McDonough, to approve the minutes as amended. The motion unanimously carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Show Cause Hearing

Mr. Spizzirri stated that the purpose of the hearing was to show cause why the Board should not suspend, revoke or set disciplinary action against the license of Dr. Edward Wilson for non-compliance on the post renewal audit. The Board members were introduced. Dr. Keyes recused himself from the hearing. 
Dr. Wilson was represented by Gary Traynor, Esq. Dr. Wilson was sworn in and presented his case to the Board.
After deliberations, a motion was made by Dr. Boston, seconded by Dr. Hollingsworth, to accept Dr. Wilson’s testimony and approve his audit with no further action.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Verbatim testimony was taken by the court reporter.
The hearing closed at 9:42 a.m.

Monitoring – Dr. Lisa Pistone
Due to a decision and order previously set by the Board, Dr. Pistone is being monitored monthly for reports from her Supervising Psychologist.   The Board reviewed the documents from Dr. 
Pistone’s treating physician and the supervising Psychologist.  They also reviewed an Ethics course that Dr. Pistone would like to take in order to fulfill one of the requirement of the Board’s order.  

A motion was made by Dr. Keyes, seconded by Dr. Boston, that the letters from the treating physician and the monthly report from the Supervising Psychologist are acceptable to the Board and in line with the Board order and that the Ethics course meets the Board Order requirements. 
The Board reviewed the Decision and Order presented by Mr. Spizzirri from Dr. Pistone’s disciplinary hearing held on March 6, 2008.  The Order did not state a time period for probation. 
A motion was made by Dr. Boston, seconded by Ms. Allione, to amend the Board Order by handwriting on the Order presented that Dr. Pistone’s probationary period would be for six months. The Board signed the Order as amended.  
Mr. Spizzirri will prepare a letter of reprimand for review at the May meeting.
Monitoring - Dr. Kevin Keough
The Board asked if any correspondence or documentation from Dr. Keough or his supervisors or doctors had been received.  Ms. Fields advised the Board that the only correspondence that was an email from Dr. Keough regarding his renewal fee.  They reviewed the email.
Final Post Renewal Audit Reviews
The Board reviewed and approved the post renewal audits for Dr. James Ballard II, Dr. Gail Chinn-Pratt, and Dr. Judy Pelham.  
Draft Legislation – 3502 (a)2(a) 

The Board decided that they should have committee meetings with State agencies and other groups that have Psychological Assistants to discuss the effects of this bill on them. 
A motion was made by Dr. DiRenzo, seconded by Dr. Hollingsworth, to table this discussion until the next meeting when more information was available. 

Strategic Plan – This discussion was tabled until next meeting.

NEW BUSINESS

Review of Initial Application for Psychologist
A motion was made by Dr. Hollingsworth, seconded by Ms. Allione to approve Dr. Aaron G. Alfano for initial licensure and not reciprocity since he does not having two years of work experience in Pennsylvania.   The motion unanimously carried.  
Status of Complaints
Ms. Fields advised the Board that both complaints# 26-13-07 and #26-01-08 were now assigned to the Attorney General’s office.

Correspondence

The Board reviewed the memo from ASPPB regarding Interjurisdictional Practice Certificate and tabled the memo until the next meeting, allowing time for the Board to review and make recommendations. 

The memos from ASPPB regarding meeting minutes and the memo from the Canadian Psychological Association didn’t warrant any discussion from the Board.
The Board asked to respond to Derek Minner’s email regarding Remote Therapy by advising him that there is no information in the Rules or the Statute but that the Board plans to be discussing this subject in the near future. 

Other Business before the Board (For Discussion Only)
Dr. Boston asked if the instruction pages and application for new licensure and for the EPPP on the website could be reviewed to see and recommends updating the forms for clarity. 
Dr. DiRenzo would like to know the status of the complaint that he was assigned. Ms. Fields advised that she would check the report and let him know. 

Public Comment

Dr. Irene Talley approached the Board regarding a complaint. Mr. Spizzirri advised her to give the complaint to Ms. Fields, who will forward it to the Investigative Unit at the Division.
Next Meeting Date
The next Board meeting will be held on May 5, 2008.
Adjournment

A motion was made by Dr. DiRenzo, seconded by Ms. McDonough, to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was unanimously carried.    The meeting adjourned at 11:20 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Nancy Fields, Administrative Specialist II
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